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APPENDIX C TO PART 43—TIME DELAYS FOR 
PUBLIC DISSEMINATION 

APPENDIX D TO PART 43—OTHER COMMODITY 
SWAP CATEGORIES 

APPENDIX E TO PART 43—OTHER COMMODITY 
GEOGRAPHIC IDENTIFICATION FOR PUBLIC 
DISSEMINATION PURSUANT TO 
§ 43.4(d)(4)(iii) 

APPENDIX F TO PART 43—INITIAL APPRO-
PRIATE MINIMUM BLOCK SIZES BY ASSET 
CLASS FOR BLOCK TRADES AND LARGE NO-
TIONAL OFF-FACILITY SWAPS 

AUTHORITY: 7 U.S.C. 2(a), 12a(5) and 24a, as 
amended by Pub. L. 111–203, 124 Stat. 1376 
(2010). 

SOURCE: 76 FR 1243, Jan. 9, 2012, unless oth-
erwise noted. 

§ 43.1 Purpose, scope, and rules of con-
struction. 

(a) Purpose. This part implements 
rules relating to the reporting and pub-
lic dissemination of certain swap trans-
action and pricing data to enhance 
transparency and price discovery pur-
suant to the Dodd-Frank Wall Street 
Reform and Consumer Protection Act 
of 2010, Pub. L. 111–203, 124 Stat. 1376 
(2010). 

(b)(1) Scope. The provisions of this 
part shall apply to all swaps as defined 
in Section 1a(47) of the Act and any im-
plementing regulations thereunder, in-
cluding: 

(i) Swaps subject to the mandatory 
clearing requirement described in Sec-
tion 2(h)(1) of the Act, including those 
swaps that are excepted from the re-
quirement pursuant to Section 2(h)(7) 
of the Act; 

(ii) Swaps that are not subject to the 
mandatory clearing requirement de-
scribed in Section 2(h)(1) of the Act, 
but are cleared at a registered deriva-
tives clearing organization; 

(iii) Swaps that are not cleared at a 
registered derivatives clearing organi-
zation and are reported to a registered 
swap data repository that accepts and 
publicly disseminates swap transaction 
and pricing data in real-time; and 

(iv) Swaps that are required to be 
cleared under Section 2(h)(2) of the 
Act, but are not cleared. 

(2) This part also shall apply to reg-
istered entities as defined in the Act, 
as well as to parties to a swap includ-
ing swap dealers, major swap partici-
pants and U.S.-based market partici-

pants in a manner as the Commission 
may determine. 

(c) Rules of construction. The exam-
ples in this part and in appendix A to 
this part are not exclusive. Compliance 
with a particular example or applica-
tion of a sample clause, to the extent 
applicable, shall constitute compliance 
with the particular portion of the rule 
to which the example relates. 

(d) Severability. If any provision of 
this part, or the application thereof to 
any person or circumstance, is held in-
valid, such invalidity shall not affect 
other provisions or application of such 
provision to other persons or cir-
cumstances which can be given effect 
without the invalid provision or appli-
cation. 

§ 43.2 Definitions. 

As used in this part: 
Act means the Commodity Exchange 

Act, as amended, 7 U.S.C. 1 et seq. 
Affirmation means the process by 

which parties to a swap verify (orally, 
in writing, electronically or otherwise) 
that they agree on the primary eco-
nomic terms of a swap (but not nec-
essarily all terms of the swap). Affir-
mation may constitute ‘‘execution’’ of 
the swap or may provide evidence of 
execution of the swap, but does not 
constitute confirmation (or confirma-
tion by affirmation) of the swap. 

Appropriate minimum block size means 
the minimum notional or principal 
amount for a category of swaps that 
qualifies a swap within such category 
as a block trade or large notional off- 
facility swap. 

As soon as technologically practicable 
means as soon as possible, taking into 
consideration the prevalence, imple-
mentation and use of technology by 
comparable market participants. 

Asset class means a broad category of 
commodities including, without limita-
tion, any ‘‘excluded commodity’’ as de-
fined in Section 1a(19) of the Act, with 
common characteristics underlying a 
swap. The asset classes include interest 
rate, foreign exchange, credit, equity, 
other commodity and such other asset 
classes as may be determined by the 
Commission. 

Block trade means a publicly report-
able swap transaction that: 
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